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Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 11 November 2015
Attendees:
Diane Goddard (DG) (Practice Manager)

Carolyn Smith (CS) (Admin Clerk)
Mr J Lilley (JL)
Mr R Shipley (RS)

Ms E Page (EP)

Mrs Y Tredgett (YT) (new member)
Apologies:
Mr H Ellis (HE)
Mr G Jones (GJ)

Mrs I Allan (IA)

Sue Bullock (SB) (Reception Manager)

PPG Membership List = 30
	
	ACTIONS

	1.  Matters arising from 16.09.15 meeting
Electronic Prescriptions – DG reported that Electronic Prescriptions would be going ‘live’ on 26.11.15.  Posters are displayed in the waiting rooms advising patients of the changes.  According to the trainer this is a simple system to use but is not compatible with ordering ‘controlled’ drugs, eg Tramadol, MST (Morphine), some of the stronger pain killers.
Plastering – DG informed the group that quotes had now been received from Faircloughs for not just plastering work but also for work on the roof, window catches and the car park.  The quotes would be discussed by the Partners and if acceptable work would commence in the New Year.

	

	2. Practice News
DG reported that the Surgery would no longer be closing on a Wednesday afternoon for staff training for the next few months.
Our new Senior Practice Nurse, Jeanette Humble, had started and DG commented that she will be providing minor illness clinics going forward.  
Sister Maggie Parrott will be increasing her role in ‘Transforming Primary Care’ from 2 days to 3 days a week until July 2016 with vulnerable patients.
Michelle Morgan (Receptionist) had left the Practice.
Gill Shillitoe (Business Manager) would be retiring at the end of November.
DG informed the group that the Practice had managed to recruit two Locum GPs.  Dr M Abrahams is currently working on Tuesdays and Dr A Paul would be working Thursday mornings and Friday afternoons on a trial basis.  DG assured the group that she will continue to advertise for GPs.  The Practice Nurses were also trying to run a daily Minor Illness Clinic so that additional appointments could be offered to patients complaining of minor ailments, eg sore throats, ear ache, coughs, etc.  EP questioned whether recruiting additional qualified nursing staff would plug the gap.  DG stated that there were also problems recruiting nursing staff but that the Practice was looking to up-skill existing staff where possible.
DG advised the group that the Practice was looking at changing the recorded message on the telephone which would advise patients that they would be asked about the nature of their problem when booking an appointment.  RS commented that he had recently had to explain 3 times about his problem when booking an appointment and had incorrectly been given a Nurses appointment when he should have been seen by a GP.  DG apologised and stated that she would investigate this further and look at staff training needs.  EP queried whether a mailshot could be sent out to patients but DG was doubtful that this could happen due to the costings involved.
Investigations into the playing of background music were still ongoing.

	DG


	3. Any Other Business
Comments had been received from a member of the virtual group (Hannah Smith) regarding the Annual Patient Survey.  She felt that it was important that one takes place as although the same issues may arise it is still the main forum where new issues could be raised and would it not be possible to word a question that excludes the lack of appointments, eg ‘We understand there are concerns about lack of appointments and are currently in the process of recruiting a new GP but due to national shortages this is a longer process than we would like.  In light of this do you have any other problems with the way the Surgery is run, excluding concerns regarding appointments’.  EP thought that the survey would still generate negative comments although DG said that she would raise the matter with the GPs as to what their thoughts were on the subject.
JL commented that he thought that the Shingles leaflet was confusing.  DG commented that she would investigate this further with one of the Practice Nurses.

EP remarked that on the current Vision prescriptions on-line service the ‘other’ box has still not appeared.  DG stated that Vision will not change the package and that for the time being we are tied into Vision.
DG informed the group that the Practice has a new copier which would be cheaper than using the current printers.

	DG
DG

	4. Date and time of next meeting
Wednesday 23 March 2016 starting at 12 noon (although it was felt that it may be necessary to call an earlier meeting if the Practice decides to go ahead with the Annual Patient Survey).

	


